
Dear Families, 

As we come to the end of the first half term, I just wanted to give you a flavour of all the 
learning opportunities your children have had so far. From Forest Schools to Cross Country 
competitions to phonics sessions for parents, the children have embraced everything we do 
and they are a credit to our school! My thanks go to all the staff for working so hard to 
enhance our curriculum - organising sporting events, visits and visitors all takes time and 
commitment. I wish our staff a well-earned rest at half term!  

It has also been a pleasure for me to get to know families and it was fantastic so many 
parents managed to make parentsô evening. Thank you for your continued support and the 
partnership we have between families and school. We look forward to welcoming you and 
your children back to school on Monday 30th October.  

With warmest wishes, 

Lindsey Slater 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harvest Festival 
It was wonderful to welcome our families into St Johnôs Church for the recent 
Harvest   Festival. The children sang songs, performed poetry and action 
songs and shared their thoughts about what Harvest means to those less    
fortunate. The key message throughout was about ósharingô what we have with 
others and showing compassion. The church was laden with the donations of 
food the children had brought in for Carlisle Foodbank. Our thanks go to    
Reverend Ian who led the service and gave us all such a warm welcome!  

Following the service, Year 6 delivered the bags of donated food to Carlisle Foodbank, 
who were very grateful to receive your  generous donations. Thank you so much! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last week we held our first School Council with our newly 
elected School Councillors. Following an opportunity to 
share manifestos, the classes elected their councillors.  

Our thanks go to everyone put themselves forward for  
election - you were all brilliant!  

Our elected councillors for 2023-24 are Ethan, Kimberley, 
Georgie, Tom, Franklin, Chloe and Emily. Our school  
councillors will be wonderful ambassadors of our school 
and we will keep you updated what they are up to   
throughout the year!  
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Forest Schools 
The juniors have really enjoyed attending the Forest School sessions at Broomhills Farm. 
Set in a beautiful forest on the banks of the River Lyne, the children  have loved being out-
doors and experiencing all the forest has to offer. Y3 & Y4 have been lighting fires, cooking, 
making crafts, exploring the woods, playing games and making our own geocaches.  

Meanwhile Y5 & Y6 have been tasked with creating a second forest schoolôs learning base. 
We had to deploy our skills of map reading, teamwork and problem-solving to create a safe 
and working camp area. We lit a campfire, on only our second attempt and had a delicious 
snack of warmed brioche. We also created some forest art using frames we made using 
skills such as lashing. 

The forest is the perfect setting to develop resilient, confident, independent learners, whilst 
improving health and wellbeing. And no matter the weather, the children have a fabulous 
time!  

 

Mrs Combe and Mrs Noble 

 

Year 1 and Year 2 Geography Field Trip 
As part of the Geography curriculum and learning about our local area, Y1 & Y2 visited 
Carlisle. This gave the children the opportunity to put into practice the geography skills they 
have been learning in school. The class also took the opportunity to visit Carlisle Library 
and take out membership cards. As a school, we are promoting óreading for pleasureô and 
fostering a love of reading with our children.  

Miss Cruickshank 

 

 

Class Visits 


